
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING
August 14, 2012

5:30 PM
________________________________________________________________

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:34 pm.

In attendance were: Wallace Messer, Lee Starnes, Michelle Claytor, Rhonda Schandevel, Don Frady, Sarah Massie, and Rhett
Langston. Kenny Mull, Ginny Boyer, and Scotty Schulhofer were unable to attend.

The minutes from the June 12, 2012, meeting were approved by Sarah Massie. Wallace Messer second it.

Old Business:
 None

New Business:
 The monthly report from June and July were reviewed.

 The Aldermen for the Town of Waynesville approved $180,000 to go towards the restrooms at Recreation Park. It will contain
renovated restrooms, storage room, renovated concession stand, and a new multipurpose room. Once construction begins it
should take 3 to 4 months to build.

 We have already started raising funds to repair the tennis courts. To date we have raised just over $1,300. It has yet to be
determined if the courts need to be replaced entirely or have a new surfaced installed. We will also be raising funds for the
construction of two new courts at the site of the old swimming pool.

 It is projected that the groundbreaking for the skate park will take place in March 2013. Several documents are still needed from
Spohn Ranch.

 Our summer camp went very well this summer. We had an average of 25 kids per day.
 The 3rd through 5th grade dances are now scheduled for this fall. We will have one dance per month at the Old Armory

Recreation Center.
 Tarya Hall, our youth program supervisor, will go to Greensboro for training to teach a youth zumba class.
 We are trying to offer an afterschool program with Waynesville Middle School. At this time we are trying to see if there is an

interest.
 We have new buckets installed in the water park and new aqua zumba classes.
 We have six softball teams in a new wooden bat league.
 This fall we will have to put down new lines on the basketball court at the Waynesville Recreation Center. We hope to have this

completed by late October.
 We have posted signs at the tennis courts that states “Personal Gain is Prohibited Unless Approved by the Waynesville Parks

and Recreation Department” due to individuals teaching tennis lessons.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston


